
January 11, 1999. 

The Culbertson Town Council met in regular session with the following present: 
Paul S. Finnicum, Jack Scotson, W. Bruce Houle, Bernie W. Finnicum, Gordon 
Oelkers, Raedelle Aspenlieder, Robert Jasper and Steven Moore. Absent: 
Greg Hennessy. Guests: Bret Bledsoe, Gene Marchwick and Rick Knick. 

Jack Scotson made a motion to approve December 7, 1998 minutes and accept 
November 30, 1998 Treasurer Report. Paul S. Finnicum seconded the motion. 
All voted in favor of the motion. MOTION CARRIED. 
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Watershed Plan. Bret Bledsoe discussed a maintenance Schedule that he drafted 
to help the Town of Culbertson gain an understanding of the function and control 
of upland areas. The maintenance schedule was produced to give current 
information on the condition of the watershed. 
Four college students helped conduct a survey of flood damage. This is a must 
for the PL566 grant. They received 105 responses to date. 
Bred said a camera was installed today to monitor the ice on the Missouri River. 

Gene Marchwick Trailer Court. The town council had previously offered Gene 
Marchwick $4500. for Lots 5 & 6 Block 12 Original Townsite. Gene was asking 
$10900., and in 1970 he paid $7500. for the property. Taxes are approximately 
$200./year. 
Bruce asked if he would be interested in a long-term lease. Jack Scotson made 
a motion to pay Gene Marchwick $8000. for Lots 5 & 6 Block 12 Original Townsite. 
Gene Marchwick is responsible to remove the 2 trailers and the town will pay 
the closing costs of the sale. Bernie W. Finnicum seconded the motion. All 
voted in favor of the motion. MOTION CARRIED. 
Attorney Hennessy will draw up a deed. Gene Marchwick will pay the taxes up 
to date. 
Gene Marchwick said he would accept the offer of $8000. and will pay the taxes 
up to date. April 1, 1999 both trailers need to be off the lots. 

Rural Water. Rick Knick updated the council on rural water. They are working 
on a membership drive, 450 - 500 rural members out of 1500 have already signed 
up. A phone campaign will be done the end of the month. Thursday, Jan. 14, 1999 
at 4:00 p.m. in Scobey there is an informational meeting for system operators 
to discuss the Rural Water System. 

Town received Flood Hazard Mitigation Project and Planning Grant Applications. 




































































































